   DERBYSHIRE FEDERATION OF WOMEN’S INSTITUTES

DIGEST OF MINUTES OF THE CENTENARY ANNUAL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON

TUESDAY 6TH MARCH 2018 AT THE WINDING WHEEL, CHESTERFIELD

JERUSALEM – Accompanied by Mary Denise Hodson, Sudbury WI on piano.  Chrissie asked members and guests to remain standing to sing “Happy Birthday” to the Federation on their Centenary year.
WELCOME: Chairman Chrissie Booth gave a warm welcome to the Mayor and Mayoress of Chesterfield Councillor Mrs. Maureen Davenport and Lady Mayoress Mrs. Liz Archer, our morning speakers Steve Cooke, Eggheads and Debbie Fennell from Helen’s Trust.  Afternoon guest speaker Joanna Trollope, who will be arriving at lunchtime. Welcome also to the representatives from Helen’s Trust, Townswomen’s Guild; Chris Collins and Maggie Chilton.  Federation representatives from; Leicestershire & Rutland, Nottinghamshire, Warwickshire and West Midlands. Building Trustee Nancy Hawksworth and Nancy is also our Judge for the Dorothy Hartley Competition, guests centenary WIs; Bolehill, Higham and Shirland, Holbrook, Mickleover, Repton, Shottlegate & District and Sudbury. Chairman’s guests; David Down and Peter Singleton and photographer Christine Gardner and all Derbyshire members here today.
APOLOGIES: Lancashire and Yorkshire Federations, Trustees Maureen Anderson and Diane Smiles, former Federation Treasurer Daphne Irvine, House Trustee Shirley Aiton and Easyfundraising. 
MINUTES OF THE LAST COUNCIL MEETING: having been previously circulated the minutes of the Autumn Federation Meeting held on Tuesday 3rd October 2017 at the Riverside Centre, were approved and signed by Chrissie Booth, Federation Chairman.  
MATTER ARISING: There were no matters arising.
ADOPTION OF STANDING ORDERS FOR COUNCIL MEETINGS: Proposed from the Chair and seconded by Delegates.

ADOPTION OF THE ANNUAL REPORT: Proposed from the Chair and seconded by Delegates.
CHAIRMAN’S ADDRESS – Chrissie Booth – Chrissie welcomed members to a very full Centenary Annual Meeting.  There are many other organisations which are also celebrating their centenary including Gingerbread, The Great War Centenary, The Suffragettes, etc.  All very memorable in their own right. There were some incredible British women authors throughout the last century and these include; Mary Anne Evans, (writing under the pseudonym of George Eliot) so her work would be taken seriously, Isabella Beeton’s book of Household Management, Beatrix Potter, Agatha Christie to name but a few! This being only a snapshot of women’s achievements over the last 100 years.  Founder members of the WI, such as Adelaide Hoodless and Madge Watts will be remembered for bettering women’s lives and we are still building on what they started and achieved.  After our centenary year we need to continue to build for the future of Derbyshire members and hope the Organisation will still be providing what the modern woman wants.
PRESENTATION OF FINANCIAL STATEMENT – Anne Bellamy Hon. Treasurer presented the 2016/2017 Financial Statement.  Anne gave an overview of the financial summary which was enclosed with the Delegates Pack for the year ending 31st October 2017, she reiterated that any member who may want to see the accounts can make an appointment to view them at Derbyshire House.  The proportion of subscriptions retained by Institutes has increased, and there has been a slight increase for the Federation. A figure missing from the accounts is the amount raised from the NFWI raffle, it was too late to be entered into the accounts, this raised £867.92 thank you to all members who supported this. Monthly Prize Draw Figures down so please support this, County Quiz continues to be popular and grows each year.  Expenditure – costs seem to change constantly and staffing and maintenance costs have increased slightly, due to legislation surrounding personal pensions and the Living Wage.  Cash assets are £241,398 compared to £289,339 in 2016 meaning more money has been used to organise events for members to enjoy. 
Hon. Treasurer Anne Bellamy proposed the adoption of the Financial Statement up to 31st October 2017, seconded by Baslow WI and approved.
APPOINTMENT OF AUDITORS for 2017/2018 – Johnson Tidsall Accountants were proposed by Honorary Treasurer Anne Bellamy and seconded by Breaston Belles WI.
Gift Aid – those members who can claim Gift Aid will be aware they can only claim now on the portion which is retained by their Institute, i.e. £20.  Query if the NFWI and DFWI are claiming Gift Aid on their portions of subscriptions.  At this stage NFW and DFWI aren’t, reason being it is too enormous a task.  NFWI are liaising with both HMRC and the Charity Commission to see if a practical procedure can be set up without photocopies of each member claiming being submitted.
Conversion to a CIO – (Charitable Incorporated Organisation).  At present the Federation is an unincorporated body.  This system does not provide any legal or financial safeguards to Trustees and is not recognised in law as a legal entity.  The Board have therefore decided to convert Derbyshire Federation into a Charitable Incorporated Organisation.  The reason for this is to protect Trustees from any legal or financial liability should major problems arise.  This will not affect the day to day running of the Federation or your WIs.   We will still be known as Derbyshire Federation of Women’s Institutes. Anne urged delegates to vote in favour of the resolution proposed today.  Anne proposed that the meeting approves of the dissolution of the Derbyshire Federation of Women’s Institutes with a view to forming a Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO) under the provisions made by the Charity Commission, seconded by Chairman Chrissie Booth.  Delegates showed their “FOR” cards in favour of the resolution and their “AGAINST” cards against the resolution.  The vote was in favour for the resolution, there were no against and no abstentions.
Chrissie Booth, Chairman thanked Anne Bellamy for all her hard work keeping the accounts up to date and for the information regarding Derbyshire becoming a Charitable Incorporated Organisation. 
Speaker:  Steve Cooke, Eggheads – Steve introduced himself as a member of MENSA and also a regular on BBC2’s Eggheads quiz programme since 2016.  Having always been interested in quizzing and being good at it since the age of around 14.  He entered pub quizzes in his local area, however winning them quite a few times the locals weren’t happy so he had to enter them further and further afield.  He applied to get on Block Busters as a child, but his Head Teacher didn’t allow this.  Applying many times to get on quiz shows he won Perfection, got to the grand final on15 to 1 and came 5th, then joined a Quiz League.  Tried many times to get on Who Wants to be a Millionaire, but never got on.  He applied for Who wants to be an Egghead and won the male side of this and went on to be a regular on the show in 2016.  Steve explained that you have to have a retentive brain and be able to recall things quickly, need to read a lot, have a good knowledge of history, geography and sport and take an interest in a lot of different things.  Steve took several questions from members and was thanked by Sheila Berry, Vice Chairman and presented with an eggcup and chocolate eggs remembering her time on Eggheads with the Trustee team recently. 
Speaker: Debbie Fennell – Helen’s Trust – set up this Trust to help people in northern Derbyshire and High Peak areas who have terminal illnesses and need end of life care, with a friendly face going in to help and support the families of those affected.  The volunteers who do this have to be very caring as have one chance to get this right.  It is a free service to everyone in these areas.  Each case is looked at individually and can provide over night care and equipment where needed.  Debbie wanted members to be aware of the Trust and support if they can.

Debbie was thanked by Sam Hall. 
Barbara Bailey Denman Ambassador – promoted the Derbyshire Denman Day being held on 6th July at Derbyshire House where two tutors from Denman will be here to give demonstrations and lots more information about Denman College, their courses, etc.  Also promoted the Denman Dip which was £1 to win a bursary to Denman.

Jane Latham – Bulb Lady – thanked all members for their continuing support for the Bulb Scheme with Walkers Bulbs providing the bulb ordered for members.  Jane promoted the new Limerick competition the first line being:- ‘My garden needs a spring clean...’ Please send entries into Derbyshire House.
Liz Mangle – Chairman of Membership Support Committee – WIA Competition announcement of winner.  The completion was to create a newsletter for the WI. There were 20 entries all of a very good standard and all involving the community.  The winner was South Normanton & District WI winning the WIA Trophy.  Liz presented this to the Delegate.

Chrissie Booth, Chairman – Centenary Promotion – Launch of the Centenary Quiz today £2 each.  Tea towels are on sale at £5 each. Centenary pens at £1 each.  Tuesday 19th June is the Centenary Walk at Ashover cost of this is £5.50.  Applications for the Chatsworth Afternoon Tea will be drawn at lunchtime by Steve Cooke and names will be put on the screen this afternoon and lucky winners notified via DFWI website, Facebook or from Derbyshire House.
Anne Bellamy – Sports & Leisure – the Eisteddfod book is still available to purchase today.  Remember to enter the Variety Event with your acts, date is 27th September.  Please see one of the Committee today and fill in an application.
Sheila Berry, Show Sub Committee – Promoting the Shows – Sheila informed members that details for the County Show and Bakewell Event is on the website to download.  Sheila announced there will be two representatives from Derbyshire entering the Huxley Cup which will take place at the Three Countries Showground later this year.

NFWI Annual Meeting – Cardiff on Wednesday 6th June – All tickets applied for have been filled.  Tickets should be arriving in the next month or so.
Diane McHarg – Craft – Fantastic news 141 WIs have completed their material bricks.  The “bricks” will be sewn together to make wall hangings for display at the various Federation events later this year.  Thank you to all WIs who have made one.
Viv Rhodes – Public Affairs & International – A big thank you to all members/WIs who donated items for the Elms Foundation, there has been a massive response and the Elms are here to collect them today, your support has been amazing.  An afternoon Tea at Derbyshire House has been arranged to support the Alleviating Loneliness Resolution, please visit the PA & I stand in the Ballroom for more information. 

Fay Rumley – Income Generation – Easyfundraising have launched another competition for the person who raises the most via ordering online using Easyfundraising from today until 19th October, the winner will receive £100 Marks & Spencer’s vouchers.

Linda Singleton – Media Hub – E-Link – more and more WIs are joining up to have the E-Link electronically sent to their WIs.  Christine Gardner has been busy with the Centenary Book on Oral Histories which is almost ready for publication.  Fliknic going from strength to strength showing films monthly next one is Padding 2 in April charge £3 with tea and biscuit.
Judy Stanhope – Fun(d) Raising – Please support the following events being held;- 15th April 2pm the Centenary Cathedral service in Derby,  26th April County Quiz in various venues, 6th September Northern Ireland holiday, 10th October Hassop Hall Centenary Lunch and finally 4th November Tideswell Centenary Service.  Also planning another London trip 7 – 9 December which includes a visit to Windsor.  12th December Christmas at Chatsworth evening event with a two course meal.  Please visit our stall in the Ballroom. Calendar competition is “Colours of the Rainbow” please get photos in as quickly as possible.
AFTERNOON SESSION – welcome back by Chairman Chrissie Booth
Floral Arrangement Thanks – Chrissie Booth thanked Hilary, Maureen, Christina and Elizabeth of Walton WI for the wonderful floral arrangements here on the stage today.  Sawley WI volunteered at the Autumn Federation Meeting to do the flowers in October 2018 and Chrissie requested a volunteer WI to do them for the Annual Council Meeting in 2019 which Ashover WI kindly volunteered to do.
Centenary Cake – Chrissie thanked Liz Neal of Breaston WI for our beautiful Centenary Cake and thanked Ann Chambers of Breaston WI for the sugar work on it.

MONTHLY PRIZE DRAW – drawn by Joanna Trollope; first prize £100 number 305 Pauline Atkin, Ockbrook Borrowash WI, 2nd £35 number 331 Betty Keith of Dronfield WI, 3rd £20 number 274 J. Sneath of Breadsall WI and 4th place £15 number 341 A.J. Malzard, Horwich End WI.
Dorothy Hartley Competition – Nancy mentioned the standard of entries today was very high and of the 41 of them gave a few pointers for improvement.  Winner of the Dorothy Hartley Competition was Janet Dixon of Osmaston & District who was presented with the trophy.  Second place was Kath Watts of Chatsworth and third place Collette Wood from Draycott & Wilne WI.  Well done to all who entered.
Fay Rumley Chairman of Home Economics Committee thanked Nancy for judging today and presented her with a basket of flowers
DFWI RAFFLE - the 12 winners were announced by Sheila Berry, Trustee, with prizes including vouchers, chocolates, scarf, etc.
Home Economics – Presentation of the DOROTHY HARTLEY COMPETITION – a lemon drizzle cake made to a given recipe.  Announcement of winner made by Judge Nancy Hawksworth.  Winner Pentrich WI.  Nancy mentioned that the most points lost were due to the cake tins not being lined. 
Anniversary Awards were presented by Chrissie Booth to Coal Aston and Padfield WIs for 50 years, Bolehill, Higham & Shirland, Holbrook, Mickleover, Repton, Shottlegate & District and Sudbury WIs for reaching their centenary years. 
Membership trophy for most new members joining in the category WIs with 40+ members went to League of Ladies WI. 39 members and below trophy went to Monyash WI.  
Certificates of Appreciation to members leaving sub committees went to; Joan Rowland and Maureen Anderson for their fabulous work on the Board of Trustees and associated Sub Committees.  Ann Etches and Jeanette Waterfield (Home Economics), Pat Barlow (Catering) and Penny Watson (Craft).  

Photographs were taken by Christine Gardner, former Trustee and member of Ockbrook & Borrowash WI.
Presentation of Donations – Pennies for Friendship and ACWW Promotion – Sam Hall, thanked everyone for supporting ACWW and explained what Pennies for Friendship is and where the money goes.  The amount raised so far this year is an amazing £4,242 which will benefit countless women and their families.  Sam mentioned ACWW Supporters Day at Derbyshire House on April 16th, closing date 23rd March. ‘Walk the World’ day on 29th April, please take part and give your donations to ACWW.  Sam was thanked by Chrissie Booth.
Denman Dip Results – Barbara Bailey announced the money raised today will provide 2 Denman Bursaries worth £200 each.  The lucky winners drawn out were Pam Cash Tupton WI and Mairi Sterland of Pentrich WI, many congratulations to them both.

Draw for Bursaries- drawn by Joanna Trollope

Veronica Byers Bursary won by Breaston Belles WI and County Bursary won by Oakwood WI.

GUEST SPEAKER:  Joanna Trollope OBE – introduced by Chrissie Booth.  Joanna talked about her update of the book by Sense and Sensibility originally written by Jane Austen, which was first published in 1811.  Joanna talked a little about Jane Austen only being 19 when this first book was published and about how things had changed in the world since the original book was scripted.  Joanna read a short paragraph from the original book and then compared it to the one she had written today and how they differed in language and values.  Joanna talked briefly about a couple of her books and her fondness of one particular, The Rectors Wife, which helped feed her children as they were going through a difficult time financially at this stage in her life.  Joanna took several questions from members and was thanked by Linda Singleton.
Board of Trustees for 2018-2020 – Announced by Denise Green, Federation Secretary; Anne Bellamy, Sheila Berry, Chrissie Booth, Ann Brayne, Sam Hall, Janette Lobley, Diane McHarg, Linda Odell, Viv Rhodes, Fay Rumley,  Margaret Scott, Linda Singleton, Diane Smiles and Judy Stanhope.
Final Thanks – Chrissie thanked Chief Stewards Barbara Barlow and Heather Vickers and stewards from Dronfield, Holymoorside and Tupton WIs and Raffle sellers.  Membership Support Committee for handing out stationery, bulb leaflets, etc.  Trustees, office staff Arlene, Linda, Mary and Denise.  Matthew Rimmington and all his staff at the Winding Wheel, Home 2 Home Removers for moving our equipment here today.  All sub committees for their wonderful displays. Catering Committee for the fabulous food at lunchtime and to the Show Committee for setting everything up today.
The next Federation Meeting will take place at Trent College Long Eaton on Saturday 20th October and our guest speaker will be Janet Street Porter.

Stewards who volunteered today for the Autumn Meeting were from; Breaston Belles, Breaston Long Eaton and Risley WIs.

Vote of Thanks to Chairman from Vice Chairmen Diane McHarg and Sheila Berry.
National Anthem. Meeting closed.
